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CANDIDATE STATEMENT FOR
COMMISSIONER,

IDYLLWILD FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

BEN KILLINGSWORTH
OCCUPATION: Retired
EDUCATION AND QUALIFICATIONS:

Education: AA Degree, Riverside City College, Bachelors Degree - Fresno
State University.
Background: Served 34 years as a member of the CHP, 1954-1988.
Pertinent Experience
1969-1970, Regulations and Inspections Section, Sacramento

Headquarters.
As a Captain served as commander of this section supervising staff support
activities for Commercial Vehicle Inspection Facilities, Passenger Vehicle
Inspection, Smog, Lamp and Brake Stations, School Buses, and Ambulances.
1971-1972 San Diego Area:

As a Captain served as Area Commander supervising 260 people,
including 185 traffic officers.
1973-1975, Central Division, Fresno;
As an Assistant Chief served as assistant commander of this division

supervising 18 area commanders within the central valley.
1976-1977, Planning and Analysis Division, Sacramento Headquarters:
As a Chief served as commander of this division which included Long

Range Planning, Operational Planning, Analysis, and Data Processing
Sections.
1978-1988, Border Division, San Diego: As a Chief served as

commander of this division for ten years, supervising 12 area offices
staffed with a total of approximately 1,000 officers and employees.

Community Involvement: Was a founding member of ICRC, chairman of
COC Recreation Committee, President of the Idyllwild COC, and VP of MDP.
Currently newsletter editor for the lAHS, Rotary bulletin editor, and

IFPD Fire Commissioner.

CANDIDATE STATEMENT FOR
COMMISSIONER,

IDYLLWILD FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

JEANNINE CHARLES-STIGALL AGE: 51
EDUCATION AND QUALIFICATIONS:

My husband and I have been full time residents of Fern Valley since
10/2007. We came to Idyllwild in the late 1970s for the Bluegrass
Festivals and our dream always was to retire here. I am 51 years old and
am a retired Medical Assistant. I was employed by SCRIPPS until 2005. I
grew up in Fallbrook and raised my three sons in Escondido where I was
an active member of the PTA and my sons’ sports organizations.

I would like to bring our citizens’ voice to the IFPD board. Higher
standards are needed for the serious decisions that lie ahead. Changes
need to be implemented to restore integrity and community confidence in
IFPD. We are facing a significant budget crisis due to lower revenue
which requires transparency in finances with smarter spending and
accurate, up to date audits. Resources need to be maximized to protect
our people, the forest, and our homes. Restoring confidence with open
communication on all levels would be my goal. Our citizens deserve no
less.

I believe in civic responsibility and hope for the opportunity to serve the
community I love. The most important endorsement would be your vote.
Thank you.




